
Carmeletta  

Our mission is to encourage each individual to achieve their personal best in a meeting place  
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òAnd Godõs grace was so powerfully at work in them all that there were  
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Do you want to know how children learn to read and write?  

 

Is your child struggling with reading and writing and you want to learn more about how 

to support them?  

 

Has your child just started Kindergarten and you want to know how to help him/her with 

Home Reading?  

 
Do you want to help with reading in the classroom?  

 

If you answered YES to any of the above questions then please come along to one of the 

following Reading Information Sessions  to be held next Thursday 9 March  at 9.30am and 

7.00pm in the Staff Professional Learning Room. Trish OõDell our Classroom Support Teacher 

will facilitate the sessions. You only need to attend one of these sessions on Thursday as the 

content is the same for both sessions.  

 

Parents who wish to assist with reading in the classroom must attend one of the reading 

sessions.   

 

Where is the Staff Professional Learning Room?  

Please enter the school via the small gate on Dutton Street and come into the front office 

where you will be directed to the Staff Professional Learning Room.  

 

Please contact Trish OõDell if you have any queries and 

RSVP either by email at 

patricia.odell.cg.catholic.edu.au  or by ringing the 

front office on 6226 3357.  

 

 

READING AND WRITING INFORMATION SESSIONS 
Kindergarten to Year 6  

Thursday 9 March 2017  

9.30am and 7pm  

Venue: Staff Professional Learning Room  



Carmeletta  

Our mission is to encourage each individual to achieve their personal best in a meeting place  

where Christõs teachings are learned and lived. 

òAnd Godõs grace was so powerfully at work in them all that there were  

no needy persons among them ó Acts 4:33-34 

 Term 1 Week 5                                              1 March 2017   

Carrying the Cross  
When we are with others in their 

physical pain or when we vigil with 

one who has a terminal illnessé 

When we are asked to go the extra 

mile, to be generous with our time 

and our presenceé 

When we feel weary and worn out, 

when it seems like all of our energy 

has drained awayé 

When we are challenged to risk our 

security and to accept new growth 

in our relationship with youé 

When we experience the effects of 

aging or extended illness on our 

bodies or on our mind...  

Response: Jesus grant us strength to 

carry out cross  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
1 Reconciliation Registration 5pm -6pm  

2 Playgroup 9am -11am  

   Reconciliation Registration 5pm -6pm  

3 Book Fair 

   Grandparents Morning Tea   

   10am -11.30am  

4 Commitment Mass 6pm  

5 Commitment Mass 10.30am  

Week 6  

8 Mal Meninga Cup  

   Laurie Daley Shield  

10 Parish Mass 12noon Year 1  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 2017 TERM DATES 
Term 1 

7 April  End of Term 1  

14 April  Good Friday  

Term 2 

25 April  ANZAC Day Holiday  

26 April  Students return  

12 June  Public Holiday  

30 June  End of Term 2  

Term 3 

17 July Students return  

22 Sept  End of Term 3  

Term 4 

9 Oct   Students return  

15 Dec  End of Term 4  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 

CARE 2017 
Please contact Rebecca Hodgkinson on  

0458 969 206 for further information.  

 

Dear Parents, Teachers and Students,  
 

Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent  

Thank you to Fr Mick Burke for celebrating Mass 

for our school community today. The Gospel for 

Ash Wednesday gives us good advice on how 

we are to act during Lent. Jesus speaks of the 

three main actions of the Lenten season: giving 

alms, praying and fasting. All of these spiritual 

activities, Jesus teaches us, are to be done 

without any desire to be recognised by others. 

Each of the actions are to be done out of love 

of our neighbour, not in order to be seen by 

others. Through the season of Lent we are 

preparing for the Risen Christ at Easter. Ash Wednesday and Good Friday 

are days of fast and abstinence. The law of fasting binds those who have 

completed their eighteenth year until the beginning of their sixtieth year. 

The law of abstinence (no meat) binds those who have completed their 

fourteenth year. There is a Mass this evening at 5.30pm in St Augustineõs 

Church for those who would like to attend.  
 

Project Compassion  

The season of Lent begins today with Ash 

Wednesday. It also marks the beginning of 

the annual Caritas Australia Project Compassion appeal. This yearõs 

Project Compassion stories focus on the ways in which our contributions 

help people to transform themselves, their families and their communities 

to bring about lasting change. One of the stories focuses on Timor Leste. 

Your donations to Project Compassion allow Caritas Australia, to end 

poverty, promote justice and uphold dignity. Each family will receive a 

Project Compassion box and/or can order a set of leaflets for their 

donations. You can also donate online via the website at 

www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion . Project Compassion is an annual 

fundraiser for Mt Carmel students. Fundraising events for this term include 

St Patrickõs Day Celebrations (students wear green for a gold coin 

donation), a Year 5/6 Cake Stall as well as each class collecting money 

through their Project Compassion box.  
 

Counselling Services  

Whilst we do not have a CatholicCare counsellor at the moment, Kirsten 

Stafford (previous Counsellor) has set up a private practice. Kirsten is 

available on a Thursday and Friday. If there are families who may be 

interested in the service, they can contact Kirsten directly on her mobile 

0402 479 014. No referral form is required. If families are unsure, they're 

welcome to call and talk through concerns with Kirsten to ascertain if she 

is the right counsellor for them. Kirsten is a social worker with 20 years 

practical experience including working with children, youth, families, 

parenting, grief and loss, anxiety, depression, parent separation, domestic 

violence and child protection.  

24 Dutton Street Yass | PO Box 447 | Yass NSW 2582 
Telephone (02) 6226 3357 | Fax (02) 6226 3033  

Email: office.mtcarmel@cg.catholic.edu.au 
www.mtcarmel.nsw.edu.au 



Thought for the Week 
We are constituted so that simple 

acts of kindness, such as giving to 

charity or expressing gratitude, have 

a positive effect on our long -term 

moods. The key to the happy life, it 

seems, is the good life: a life with 

sustained relationships, challenging 

work, and connections to 

community.  

Paul Bloom  
___________________________________ 

 
 

Community Council Meetings 
Thursday 6.30pm 
23 March 2017 
11 May 2017 

___________________________________ 
 

K-6 Assemblies  
Fridays at 2.15pm 

 

10 March  
2AH and 5/6MA 

 

31 March  
1EK and 4SS 

___________________________________ 
 

CatholicCare Student and 
Family Counsellor 
 To be announced  

___________________________________ 
 

St Augustineôs Parish 
 

Priest Fr Mick Burke PP   
Secretary Irene Carr 
Office hours  

Mon, Tues, Fri 9am-4pm 
Parish Office 

Meehan St Yass NSW 2582 
PO Box 24 Yass NSW 2582 
Phone 02 6226 1086 
Fax 02 6226 2220 

email sta.yass@cg.catholic.org.au 
 

 

Principalõs Retreat 

From Wednesday to Friday this week, I will be attending the annual 

Archdiocesan Principalõs Retreat at Bowral, in the Southern Highlands. 

Thank you for allowing me time away from school and I look forward 

to reporting back next week.  

 

May Our Lady of Mt Carmel, journey with us so we are the ôheart of 

Godõ in Yass.  

 

Enjoy the week and  

God bless  

 

 

 

Gaye McManus  

Principal  

 

 

 
  

A gentle reminder, if you 

have overlooked paying your 

fees at the end of last year, 

please do so as soon as 

possible. With thanks. 

SMILING MIND  
 

One of the key problems faced by people ð adults 

as well as children ð in their daily lives is an 

increasing inability to focus on what we are doing. 

This can be because our brains have become 

over -stimulated because of constant exposure to 

electronic media, or because the constant 

competing demands created by the busy -ness of 

life leads to stress which in turn leads to lack of 

concentration.  
 

Smiling Mind is a not -for profit mental health 

organisation which has created a range of 

meditational programmes designed to promote 

mindfulness, which is a technique designed to 

bring calmness to life and to enhance the 

capacity of the brain to focus on whatever task 

might be at hand by means of a series of simple, 

brief meditations.  
  

The programmes can be accessed via a free App, 

so anyone ð parents, teachers and students - can 

use them in the classroom or at home. There are 

different programmes tailored to age groups from 

7 years to adult.  

As part of our care for the mental health of our 

students, I encourage you to try this programme.  

It can be accessed at  

https://www.smilingmind.com.au  
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 

gaye.mcmanus@cg.catholic.edu.au   

Medic Alert  
We have many children attending school 

when they are feeling unwell. A high 

number of cases of vomiting and 

diarrhoea have been reported to the 

school. The National Health and Medical 

Research Council advise parents òto keep 

the child home until they are feeling well 

and they have not had any symptoms for 

at least 24 hours ó. Your cooperation is 

essential to stop the rapid spread of 

disease.  



 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ  

 
 
 

 
 
5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎ 
 
!ǘ ƻǳǊ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΣ ǿŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ōŀŎƪΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŦƻǊ нлмт ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎΥ 
  
YŀǘŜ {ŜǎŜƭƧŀ - /ƘŀƛǊ όIƻǇŜ ¸ŜŀǊ о ŀƴŘ WƻƴŀƘ ¸ŜŀǊ нύ 
[ŜƛƎƘ .ǳǎƘ - ±ƛŎŜ /ƘŀƛǊ όCǊŀƴŎŜǎŎŀ ¸ŜŀǊ рΣ !ƴƴƛŜ ¸ŜŀǊ нύ 
{ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ IŀǊŘƛƴƎ - {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ όWŀŎƪ ¸ŜŀǊ рΣ /ŀǘŀƭƛƴŀ ¸ŜŀǊ оΣ aŀȄ YƛƴŘŜǊύ 
¢ǊŜƴǘ .Ǌŀǎǎƛƭ - ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ό!ƳōǊƻǎƛŜ ¸ŜŀǊ рΣ 5ŜƭŀƴƛŜ ¸ŜŀǊ оΣ ²ȅŀǧ ¸ŜŀǊ мύ 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ DǊŜŜƴ  - {ǘŀũ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ ό[ƻǳƛǎ ¸ŜŀǊ пΣ CŜǊƎǳǎ ¸ŜŀǊ нύ 
CǊ aƛŎƪ .ǳǊƪŜ - tŀǊƛǎƘ tǊƛŜǎǘΣ ŜȄ-ƻŶŎƛƻ  
DŀȅŜ aŎaŀƴǳǎ - tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΣ ŜȄ-ƻŶŎƛƻ 
 
L ŀƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ .ƻŀǊŘ /ƘŀƛǊ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŦƻǊ нлмтΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎƛƴŎŜ нллс ǿƘŜƴ 
Ƴȅ ŜƭŘŜǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ό9ǘƘŀƴ ȅŜŀǊ мм ŀƴŘ LǎŀōŜƭƭŜ ȅŜŀǊ ф ύ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ aǘ /ŀǊƳŜƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ 
ȅƻǳƴƎŜǎǘ ½ƻŜ ƻƴƭȅ п ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƳƻǊŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀǘ aǘ /ŀǊƳŜƭ ŀƘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǳǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ 
ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ŎŜƴǘǊŀƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ 
ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǎƻ ŦŀǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀ ŀƴŘ ¢ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŦƻǊ YƛƴŘŜǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ǘƘŜ hǇŜƴƛƴƎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƛƴŘǳŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŀΣ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭΣ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ..vΣ /ƭŀǎǎ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ άCƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎέ tŀǊŜƴǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ bƛƎƘǘΦ 
 
Lƴ нлмтΣ ǘƘŜ {ƻŎƛŀƭ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ǎƻ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŀŘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭΦ ²ŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƎǊŀŘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ŜƛƎƘ .ǳǎƘ Ǿƛŀ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƭŜƛƎƘψōƭŀŎƪǿŜƭƭϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳΦ  
! ǘǊƛǾƛŀ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
 
aǘ /ŀǊƳŜƭ tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳǇ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜ ƻƴ ŀ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ фŀƳ ǳƴǝƭ ммŀƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇƭŀȅƎǊƻǳǇ 
ǊƻƻƳ ǿŀǎ ǇŀƛƴǘŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ōƭƛƴŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ƴŜǿ Ǉƭŀȅ ǎǘŀǝƻƴǎ 
ŀƭǎƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ ƳǳŎƘ 
ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ 
 
LϥƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ L ŦŜŜƭ ǾŜǊȅ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ 
ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
 
YƛƴŘ ǊŜƎŀǊŘǎ 
YŀǘŜ {ŜǎŜƭƧŀ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ /ƘŀƛǊ 
лплп лрф псн 



Bedwetting Institute 
 

A DVD based program to cure bedwetting, with Dr Mark Condon, and 

Physiotherapist, Margaret O Donovan has been developed by the Bedwetting 

Institute. This DVD outlines a successful, four step program for parents to 

implement at home with their children. 

For a free Bedwetting Fact Sheet please visit the information section on the 

website: www.bedwettinginstitute.com.au 

 

All lost property will be sent  
to St Vincent de Paul next  

Friday, 10th March.  
 

If you have any missing items  
of clothing, you are welcome  

to come and have a look through 
the lost property bin before  

this date.  

 

 

Uniform Shop  
 

The Uniform Shop will be open every  

Wednesday from 2.30pm to 4.00pm .  
 

All orders placed outside this time will be bundled up 
and sent home with the student on Thursday afternoon.  

 

We are currently still waiting on the winter sports jacket and  
track pants to arrive.   

 

We apologies for any inconvenience this may cause.  

http://www.my-link.com.au/mtcgi/tracklink3.php?x=D021FF74.02FFE62D&href=http%3a%2f%2fwww.bedwettinginstitute.com.au%2f


Whatôs with the Ashes? 

Helping Children Understand and 
Celebrate Lent  
 

Many of us have heard this question when we arrive at 
school, work, or home with the blackened cross on our 
forehead. The observance of Ash Wednesday is the most 
popular weekday celebration in the Catholic 
Churchôs liturgical year. During the celebration, children 
and adults process to the altar to receive ashes on their forehead in the shape of a cross. 
Ash Wednesday is also a day when people discover how many Catholics there are in their 
community. This can nurture in children a greater sense of religious community. And 
because receiving the ashes is a sign of humility and contrition, children will also see how 
many people recognize the need for repentance. 

The Ash Wednesday Ritual 
Ash Wednesday is always the first Wednesday of the Lenten season and marks the 
beginning of Lent. The distribution of blessed ashes is typically done before the altar and, 
depending on the custom of the parish, people will hear the distributor say, ñTurn away 
from sin and be faithful to the Gospelò or ñRemember, man, you are dust and to dust you 
will return.ò The atmosphere in the Church is quiet and the observance solemn. People 
reflect on how quickly human life can pass. All are reminded of the need for repentance. 

Ash Wednesday Readings 
The readings for Ash Wednesday offer a number of important images that help children 
understand the meaning of this experience. The first reading calls us to repentance but 
also emphasises that God is gracious and merciful, slow to anger, and rich in kindness 
(Joel 2:13). In the second reading, Paul reminds us that the world sees the presence of 
Christ in the way we act. So, be reconciled to God today! (2 Corinthians 5:20ð6:1). We are 
called to be the love and change we wish to see in the world. In the third reading, Jesus 
reminds us that the sacrifices and prayers called for in Lent are between God and us. It is 
insincere for us to show off contrite actions to win the praise of othersðlet others only see 
how our sacrifices and prayers help us love them. 

Children and Preparing for Lent 
Ash Wednesday begins a wonderful season of reflection and preparation. Receiving the 
ashes as a member of the church community helps children recognize that they are an 
important part of the Catholic community and are united with the Church in its Lenten 
preparation.               
 
www.loyolapress.com 
 
 
Jan Harvey 
Religious Education Coordinator 

RELIGION 

http://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/liturgical-year


 

WALKING THE CAMINO in SPAIN  
 

Saturday 4 th  March, 2.00pm .  
St. Thomas the Apostle Parish Centre, 3 Boddington Crescent, Kambah.  

Audio-visual presentation by Peter Kearney, who has walked this 700+km  
pilgrimage path to Santiago. Live commentary by Peter. Photographs and 

music from a large screen television.  
 

Admission: $10 at door.  
Limited seating.  

Advance registration essential .  
 

Email Peter: 
camino@peterkearneysongs.com.au.  

Please specify óSpainô.   
Also, state óKambahô & number of seats  
needed. Peter will confirm registration.  

mailto:camino@peterkearneysongs.com.au?subject=Registration%20-%20Kambah%20for%20Camino%20in%20Spain.%20Number%20of%20seats%20needed?


 

Canberra Goulburn Catholic Schools Soccer Carnival 
The Canberra Goulburn Catholic Schools Soccer Carnival is scheduled for Sunday  
26 March at the University of Canberra. Entries have now closed for this event.  
 
Mal Meninga Cup and Laurie Daley Shield 
The Rugby League Gala Day (Mal Meninga Cup and Laurie Daley Shield) is scheduled for 
Wednesday 8 March.  
 
Matt Giteau Cup 
The Matt Giteau Cup is scheduled for Wednesday 22 March at Taylor Park in Queanbeyan. 
It is a 10-a-side Rugby Union Competition played under the ARU U19ôs laws. The Year 3/4 
students will compete in a different division than the Year 5/6 students. First games to kick 
off at 9.30am with the competition concluding by 2.30pm.  
 
Archdiocesan Winter Trials 
The Winter Trials are scheduled for Monday 27 March at various locations in the 
Archdiocese. Nominations are due before or on Wednesday 8 March. The cost is $15.00 per 
student. Students who are nominating must be competitive in the sport they nominate for 
because the skill level at the trials is very high. Each school can only nominate 6 students in 
each sport so if I receive more than 6 nominations I have to run our own trials to decide who 
will compete at the Winter Trials. Only students with a completed nomination and consent 
form will be able to compete at the trials.  
 
Peter Lucas Cup 
The Peter Lucas Cup is scheduled for Thursday 27 April at Carr Confoy Oval, Park Road, 
Goulburn. It is a 10-a-side rugby competition (tackle) for years 3/4 and 5/6 students. The 
Brumbies will also be running VIVA 7ôs (non-contact) for years 3/4 and 5/6 students.   
 
Important Sport Dates: 
Daley Shield / Meninga Cup (Rugby League) ï Wednesday 8 March 
Milo Cricket Gala Day ï Tuesday 14 March 
Daley Shield / Meninga Cup Finals Day (Rugby League) ï Wednesday 15 March 
CPS Swimming ï Wednesday 22 March 
Matt Giteau Cup (Rugby Union) ï Wednesday 22 March 
Canberra-Goulburn Catholic Schools Soccer Carnival ï Sunday 26 March 
Winter Trials ï Monday 27 March 
Peter Lucas Cup (Rugby Union) ï Friday 27 April  
 
 
Deon Norval 
Sport Coordinator     

 
 

 

 

PRIMARY SPORT 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwic0tPUxKLSAhWCLpQKHeDgBqEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Ftumundografico.com%2Fclipart%2Fswimming-clip-art.html&bvm=bv.147448319,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNEoB-4W06y1ImzQdeyxqEu1


Swimming Carnival  

Age Champions  

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Division Award Student Name 

8 Years Girls Age Champion Annaliese Bush 

8 Years Girls Second Place Maddelin Barker 

8 Years Girls Equal Third Place Annabel Barber 

8 Years Girls Equal Third Place Neve Luckie 

8 Years Girls Equal Third Place Elisha Witham 

   

9 Years Girls Age Champion Tahlia Wullaert 

9 Years Girls Second Place Madeline Duffy 

9 Years Girls Third Place Abby Jones 

   

10 Years Girls Age Champion Alessia Parducci 

10 Years Girls Second Place Olivia McColl 

10 Years Girls Third Place Ella Broers 

   

11 Years Girls Age Champion Alice Henman 

11 Years Girls Second Place Francesca Bush 

11 Years Girls Third Place Tegan Davis 

   

12 Years Girls Age Champion Caitlin Longley 

12 Years Girls Second Place Jasmine Field 

12 Years Girls Third Place Alexandra Young 

Division Award Student Name 

8 Years Boys Age Champion Jimmy Regan 

8 Years Boys Second Place Jack Jamieson 

8 Years Boys Third Place George Foran 

   

9 Years Boys Equal Age Champion Rory Arneman 

9 Years Boys Equal Age Champion Nicholas Marchei 

9 Years Boys Second Place Hugh Merriman 

9 Years Boys Equal Third Place Max Buser 

9 Years Boys Equal Third Place Cooper Hodges 

   

10 Years Boys Age Champion Thomas Duffy 

10 Years Boys Second Place Angus Pack 

10 Years Boys Third Place Brodie Doyle 

   

11 Years Boys Age Champion Charlie Hall 

11 Years Boys Second Place Charles Barber 

11 Years Boys Third Place Jack Field 

   

12 Years Boys Age Champion Taylor Doyle 

12 Years Boys Second Place Timothy McPhillips 

12 Years Boys Third Place Thomas Andersen 



LIBRARY  

 

Book Fair and Grandparents/Older Friends  

Morning Tea  

 New BOOK FAIR times!!!!!!!!!!!  
 

This Friday 3rd March 2017 we will hold a Scholastic Book Fair in the Lacey Library.      

The students will be able to purchase books for themselves from the great range which 

Scholastic have provided. The more books sold, the more free books can be bought for   

the Lacey Library! Parents you are most welcome to visit the Book Fair on Friday with your 

child or children. If you canõt make it, I will visit the classrooms and collect any student 

who wants to purchase a book or resource and take them to the Book Fair.  
 

This afternoon is the last browsing afternoon, where you can purchase the books or place          

an order before the actual book fair. The orders will be sent off by email and         

returned to the school as soon as possible. This reduces disappointment when there          

is a particularly popular book.  
 

We would like to invite our grandparents and older friends to the Book Fair and have 

morning tea at Mt Carmel. If you can provide some food for our morning tea that         

would be Fantastic!  
 

There is an invitation attached which you may like to give to your grandparents or       

older friend. Please come and enjoy the day.  

 

Regards 
Evelyn Turner Teacher Librarian  
 
 

 

          When:  Friday 3rd March 2017 
   Where:  Lacey Library 

Browsing Days:  
Wednesday 1st March  
3.30pm - 4.00pm 

 
Time: Book Fair 9.00am - 3.45pm 
    Morning Tea 10.00am - 11.30 am 



Book Fair/ Grandparents Morning Tea 
 

When: Friday 3rd March 2017  

Where: Lacey Library  

Time: Book Fair 9.00am -3.45pm 

Morning Tea: 10.00am-11.30am 
 

Ask your Mums and Dads to visit the Book Fair!  

Invite your Grandparents or an Older friend to come and have  

morning tea!  

 

Grandparents and Older Friends 
  

 

___________________________ 
 

 

You are invited to the Mt Carmelõs Book Fair                    

and Morning Tea. 

 

Time:; 10.00am until 11..30am 

Date: Friday 3rd March 2017 



 

+-Ψ #ÏÏÒÄÉÎÁÔÏÒͻÓ #ÅÒÔÉǢÃÁÔÅÓ 
 

3ÔÕÄÅÎÔ -ÅÒÉÔ #ÅÒÔÉǢÃÁÔÅÓ ÍÕÓÔ ÂÅ  
ÓÕÂÍÉÔÔÅÄ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ΥȢΥΡÐÍ ÏÎ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙÓ ÉÎ 

ÏÒÄÅÒ ÆÏÒ  ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅ 
ÔÈÅÉÒ #ÏÏÒÄÉÎÁÔÏÒͻÓ #ÅÒÔÉǢÃÁÔÅÓ  
ÏÎ &ÒÉÄÁÙÓ ÁÔ ΤȢΧΡÐÍȢ   

 

School Banking 
 

School Banking has resumed for 2017.  
 

Children can bank with their  

Dollarmite account each Tuesday.  

Bank books can be sent to the office in 

their class bag.  

Singing Lessons 
 

I currently have one space available for signing lessons. 
 

Expression of InterestñYears 5 & 6  

If you are in year 5 or 6 and would like to be part of a singing group,  

please let me know.  
 

Jacqueline Hansson 

Music Educator and Performer 

PianoñVocalñChoir 

0434 026 289 

hanssonjacqueline@gmail.com 




